
Kenilworth Citizens Advisory Committee 
April 22, 2018  

Meeting Minutes 
Final Meeting of the 2016-2018 Cycle 

 
 
In Attendance:  Eileen Madigan, Katie White, Paget Bahr, Randy White, Bob Dold, Alison 
Winslow, Kelly Demers alternate for Cris Guthrie, Alison Fitzgerald, Mary Glerum alternate for 
Katherine Buehler, Cyndi Chase, Hester McCarthy, Ned Hedley, Susie Coughlin,  
Kay Alexander, Kris Whisner, Sarah Mohr, Jim Hemmer, Tim Kenealy alternate for Dave    
Yaccino, Jeff Kopiwoda, Elizabeth Cournoyer, Carol Schultz alternate for Eleanor Prince, Ed 
Yant alternate for Gwen Yant, Angie Veber alternate for Rania Miller, Bridget Pennise, Bill   
Bartholomay alternate for Heidi Higgins, Chris Veber alternate for Bob Foley, David Mangel, 
Cindy Baur, Gay Weber, Peter Higgins and George Kocalis. 
 
On April 22, 2018 at 3:08 p.m. the final meeting of the 2016-2018 cycle for the Kenilworth    
Citizens Advisory Committee was called to order at the Kenilworth Assembly Hall by Eileen 
Madigan, President. Paget Bahr, Secretary/Treasurer, called the roll. There were 28 members 
present including ten alternates. A quorum was reached. Minutes were approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s report presented with a balance in the account of $1,826.64. 
 
Presidents Remarks 
Eileen Madigan spoke about the importance of the KCAC in the community. Eileen reminded 
everyone that as a member organization of the KCAC, the Park District offers the rental of the 
Kenilworth Assembly Hall for $35/hour.  
 
Introduction of the Candidates 
New Trier Caucus: Elizabeth Cournoyer, subbing for subcommittee Chair, Katie Nahrwold, 
thanked the members of the subcommittee for the New Trier Caucus and presented the candi-
dates who were unanimously approved: 
 
Maureen Schwab 
Adrienne Weiseberger 
Kris Whisner 
  
KCAC Officers: Eleanor Prince thanked the nominating subcommittee for the KCAC and 
thanked Eileen Madigan for her work as President of the KCAC. Candidates were presented and 
unanimously approved: 
 
Katie Dold White – President 
Paget Bahr – Vice President 
Alison Fitzgerald – Treasurer/Secretary 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 3:35pm.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, Paget Bahr, Secretary/Treasurer KCAC 2016-2018 


